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Monday 15th January 2023 

This term’s value is: Honesty  
 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
Monday 15th January: Sports Club starts back 
Wednesday 17th January: Class 2 and 3 swimming lessons at Towcester Leisure Centre (10 weeks)  
Friday 19th January: Celebration Assembly 2.45pm (School Hall) 
Monday 22nd January: All After-School clubs start back  
Thursday 29th February: BAPS Shri Swaminarayan Mandir Trip – Class 2 and 3  
Friday 16th February: Last Day of Term  
Monday 26th February: School Opens to Everyone  

PE 
 

                                Class 1: Monday & Friday 

 Class 2: Monday & Friday 

                                     Class 3: Monday & Wednesday  

 

 
 

Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, 
long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls). 

Reading Book change days 
 

                  Class 1: Monday 

                  Class 2: Monday  

                  Class 3: Monday 

 

 
 

Please can reading books and reading 
records be brought into school daily – 

Thank You 

Awards  
 

                                            Stars of the Week: Digby, Kit, Molly  
                                            Special Mentions: George, Violet, Emily, Ella, Dylan, Nora, Emmet, Beau, Luke   
                                            Home Awards: Emmet 
 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements –  
we love to see what your children have been up to! 

 

From Mrs Busari   
 
A big well done to Class 2 and 3 who had an excellent first swimming 
session on Wednesday at Towcester Leisure Centre.  They listened really 
well to the teachers and those who were a little unsure were brave and 
tried their best.  Well done everyone! 
 
For those children in Key Stage 2 who are coming on the residential trip 
to Osmington Bay in March, we are now starting to get all the paperwork 
and information through.  We had a meeting with the children last week 
and gave them a kit list to help with starting to know what they need to 
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take.  Later on this week we will be sending out forms and 
information.  We are really pleased that we have managed to secure a 
booking at Stonehenge again on the way down to Dorset.  It’s a great 
chance to see this famous landmark, it links with their learning in history 
last year.  Please keep an eye out for the information coming out later 
this week and return it promptly. 
 
I hope that you all have a lovely week in school. 
 
With best wishes, 
 

Mrs Jude Busari  

Executive Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

After-School Clubs 
 
Sport Club will start back on Monday 15th 

January to Monday 
11th March. 

 
Makaton Singing and Signing, Board 

Games, Film and Computing Clubs will 
start W/C 22nd January – W/C 11th 

March. 
 

Wednesdays Clubs: Makaton Singing and 
Signing and Board Games will finish at 

4pm. 
 

Sports, Film and Computing Clubs will 
finish at 4.15pm 

 
 

Confirmation of your child’s place at our 
After-School Clubs will be emailed to 

you 
 

 


